
 
 

 

 

 

  

To whom it may concern, 
 
 

It is my great pleasure to recommend Mr. Mohammad Mehrpouyan for "Advanced Master Studies in Medical 

Physics". Mohammad has been working as an active executive manager and lecturer at Sabzevar University of Medical 

Sciences (MEDSAB). As an internal manager, he has appointed as a committee member for the foundation and 

development of the Radiotherapy, Nuclear Medicine and Radiology centers. Since April 2017, he has been in the 

position of University Health Physics Officer. Over the past few years, Mohammad has actively participated in teaching, 

research and executive programs. His enthusiasm for learning and training is his outstanding reputation. Mohammad is 

very meticulous in his work and has the capability to independently plan and execute his experiments with confidence. 

He is always brimming with new ideas and has the capability to make maximum use of even the limited resources 

which speak volumes about his dedication towards science that indicate his motivation to pursue advanced training in 

medical physics.     

Sabzevar University plans to develop and expand its radiotherapy department, and in this case, we need to train 

motivated and qualified medical physicists to fill our human resource shortage. Regarding the shortage of qualified 

medical physicists, in particular, in the east of Iran with limited resources, the training of Mohammad can be an excellent 

opportunity for not only the Sabzevar University but also for the universities located in this area. Therefore, we can 

financially support Mohammad with the course tuition fees. This is partly because of the harsh effects of US sanctions 

on the Iranian health and university system that limited our financial resource to support the members for training in 

international courses. However, based on his mission, the University awarded Mohammad a partial living cost on 

condition that his application being successful. Considering his knowledge and experience, I highly recommend him 

for your program in the field of medical physics and I do not doubt that he will be an appropriate person for your 

advanced program. 

Please feel free to contact me if you need any further information  

 

Sincerely yours, 

Prof. A. Moslem 
MD, PhD, Department of Anesthesiology 
Chancellor of the Sabzevar University of Medical Sciences 
Sabzevar, Iran 
Tel: +989153155581 
Office: +98 5144011006 
Emails; moslem.a@medsab.ac.ir 
             alireza.moslem@gmail.com 
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